
 

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 
 

DOCKET NO. WR-1452, SUB 5 
 
 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 
     In the Matter of   
Notification by Triangle Riverfront, Inc., 
Post Office Box 280, Gastonia, 
North Carolina 28053, of Revised Rates and 
Fees for Charging for Water and Sewer 
Utility Service in Riverfront Apartments in 
Gaston County, North Carolina  

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
ORDER ALLOWING 
WITHDRAWAL AND 
CLOSING DOCKET 

 
 BY THE COMMISSION: On December 4, 2023, in the above-captioned docket, 
Triangle Riverfront, Inc., filed a notification of revised rates and fees for the increased 
cost of purchasing water and sewer service from the City of Mount Holly for 
Riverfront Apartments in Gaston County, North Carolina. 
 
 On December 18, 2023, the Commission issued an Order Suspending Tariff 
Revision after the Public Staff notified the Applicant that there are a number of 
deficiencies with the application (insufficient documentation, etc.) and indicated to the 
Commission that it needed additional time for further investigation.  
 
 On March 26, 2024, the Applicant filed a Petition to Withdraw Tariff Revision 
stating that it agreed with the December 5, 2023 email communication from the Public 
Staff in which the Public Staff noted that the revised rates and fees included in the present 
notification are the same as those approved by Commission in the Applicant’s previous 
notification of revised rates and fees docket, Docket No. WR-1452, Sub 4. 
 
 Based upon the foregoing, the Commission concludes that the Applicant should 
be allowed to withdraw its notification of tariff revision filed on December 4, 2023, and 
that the docket should be closed.  
 
 IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 
 
 ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 
 
 This the 26th day of April, 2024. 
 
      NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

       Tamika D. Conyers, Deputy Clerk 
 


